
W. S . S. RODGERS 
135 EAST 42ND STREET 

NEW YORK April 15, 1943 

Dear Amon: 

I noticed in this morning's paper an 

announcement that your son has been reported a 

prisoner of war in Germany. Until I saw this I 

did not know that he had been missing since 

February 14. 

At lunch today Herman Cornell told me 

how worried you have been as to what had happened 

to your son, and I am glad to hear that he has 

finally been located. Even though he is a prisoner 

of war , I am sure tha t you must be relieved to 

know that he is alive. It is tough luck, but at 

least you can look forward to seeing him when he 

is eventually freed, and I hope that it will not 

be long before this becomes a reality. 

With kindest regards and best wishes, I 

am 

Mr. Amon G. Carter, 
400 West Seventh Street, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Sincerely yours, 


